
DIARY DATES

NEWSLETTER Friday 5th July 2024

Dear Families,

A lovely week that saw our children celebrating their writing talents with our years 
5 and 6 attending the Ministry of Stories celebration with other Poplar Partnership schools 
at The Spotlight Centre.  Equally brilliant is the confirmation of all the poetry that year 5 
submitted to ‘Once Upon a Dream… The Beautiful Truth” is being published. Our year 5 
pupils worked with Ministry of Stories previously to author and have actors perform their 
play, so it is particularly pleasing that the children continuing to be published authors. 

Year 2 had a wonderful time at Kew on Monday consolidating their science learning. They 
looked at some very interesting plants.  
On Federation matters, thank you to all the people who expressed an initial interest and to 
parents who proceeded to nomination.  We are waiting on confirmation on the Federation 
governing body positions from September 2024. 
On after school provision, thank you to all the families who have called the office to 
express an interest in the after school provision from September which can run until 6pm 
with Premier Education. More to follow about how you sign up. 

Looking forward to:

Watch out for: Y4 & 5 to the British Museum 
Year 3- National History Museum  
Year 2 - Great Fire of London Walk 

Sports days: week of 8th July on our new pitch! 
Tuesday 9th @ 9:30 EYFS, @ 2pm KS1 
Wednesday 10th @ 9:30 Year 3& 4, @ 2pm Year 5&6

Summer Fair - Friday 19th July – timings to be 
confirmed, 

Wishing you a lovely weekend!



WORSHIP FOCUS

Jesus said “I have come so that you can live life in all its’ fullness” John 10:10

Nursery

Reception

Year One

Year Two

Year Three

Year Four

Year Five

Year Six

STARS OF THE WEEK

How are you called to 
serve? 

What are the fruits of 
the spirit?

From small seeds of 
kindness great actions 
grow. 

Even Gracie

Evie Lyna

Nada 

Adiyan 

Henry

River

July Birthdays!

Varvara Elsie 

Daniel 

Kaira

Mya Rose

Aron 

Alessia
Maia
Adira
Kareemah
Ricky
Enerel
Delilah
Ayah
Archibald

Carter
Harley
Dillon
Emmeline
Giorgio
Rohan
Alena
Elsie
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Volunteers – We 
Need You!

If you are interested in 
becoming a volunteer? 
Some of the ways volunteers 
can help in the school are: 

• Reading 
• School events 
• Fundraising events 
• Trips and visits 
• Gardening 

We look forward to hearing from 
you and your generous offer of 
help! 

Please contact Rachel.
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Road Safety 

Here's a quick reminder of the upcoming iRock Concert at Sybourn, NEXT 
WEEK!

Date: Thursday 11th July 2024
Time: 09:30 AM
Location: School Hall

The doors will open at 09:25 AM, please arrive for this time so that we can get 
everyone in, seated and ready to begin our concert.

All of our iRockers have been fantastic this year and they're all excited for their 
final concert of the school year! We look forward to seeing you at our concert!
All the best,

Alfie Tobin  Band Coach
iRock School of Music

iRock Concert 

A speaker from Transport for London came in to speak to 
the children on road safety. She identified hazards children 

may face and discussed crossing roads safely. 
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Year 2 Kew Gardens

Year 2 went to Kew Gardens on Monday to consolidate 
their learning from the science topic “Plants”.  They 
travelled by coach and spent the day looking all of different 
usual plants.  
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Term Dates
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1st –  Year 4  95.37%
2nd – Year 2  93.52%
3rd –  Year 3  93.06%

Congratulations to our 
top 3! 

Our school target is 96% 
come on everyone!

Our Attendance Welfare Officer (AWA), Ranu Begum,  attends school every Tuesday morning. 
Ranu checks our school registers regularly and will contact parents & guardians by letter or 
telephone. Meetings and home visits will be completed if there is a cause for concern.

Formal referrals of pupils with persistent absence or below 90% attendance will be made.  
Children need to be in school every day. Parents should be aware that they can ultimately be 
prosecuted for non-attendance offences.   

We know that sometimes- even with children at school 190 out of 365 days in the year- they may 
fall ill.  This can be worrying so please see advice from our local teams on 
https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.
pdf on common illnesses and when to seek support.   Additional sports including swimming 
benefit children to be healthier and smarter. Please ensure children take full advantage of this by 
wearing appropriate kit and making sure they bring it with them each week!

Polite reminder: 
Children need to be in school 

on time.
Gates open at 8:45 and close at 

8:55.
Early morning learning at this 
time sets the children up for 

the day. 
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